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11th March 2024
 
As our regular users will be aware there has been an issue with tiles coming loose from the floor of the pool. We have made 3 attempts at underwater repairs with various specialist so called underwater adhesives none of which have succeeded. The only option now is to drain the pool to complete the repairs.
 
Due to the age of the pool there would be no guarantee that other areas of the pool would not, in time, start to shed tiles and we would be back to square one.
 
In addition the Bradford Health and Safety team have issued us with an instruction that due to the depth of the pool we must have a poolside lifeguard on duty, which is, neither practical for the size of pool, or affordable without a considerable increase in charges.
 
For these reasons we are going to close the pool from the 18th March 2024 whilst we explore the options going forward.
 
These include infilling the deep end of the pool to 1.5m depth thus removing the need for a lifeguard and lining the pool to prevent any further shedding of tiles. We have been reluctant to close the pool as we know how much our members and guests enjoy and value the facility. It is likely to take 4-8 weeks if this is an option.
 
The difficult decision now is whether or not it is worth keeping the other facilities open during this time ie the gym, and sauna. If sufficient members want to continue and it is cost effective then we will do so. Please let us know your opinion.
 
Regards
Paul Jennings
 

